

DATE: January 3, 2025



SUBJECT: Response to Panel's Report

2024 Q3 and Q4

FROM: MTPD - Chief Michael L. Anzallo

THRU: WMATA Board of Directors

GM/CEO – Mr. Randy Clarke EVP/COO – Mr. Brian Dwyer MTPLC – Chairman Colin Dorrity

TO: Investigations Review Panel - Chairperson Sheila Williams

I want to thank the members of the Investigations Review Panel for your support of the Metro Transit Police Department (MTPD). The department appreciates your feedback regarding this quarter's review and will continue to strengthen our community engagement. The following responses address the panel's questions during the meeting:

 MTPD will continue to emphasize scenario-based training, particularly for interactions with youth and non-compliant individuals, as suggested by the Review Panel.

MTPD continues to build and maintain community trust through ethical decision making and transparency.

Metro Transit Police Department

LAW ENFORCEMENT SENSITIVE NOT FOR GENERAL RELEASE